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Navigation 

This past summer we took a family trip.  My two children are of adult age, but not quite fully out of the 
house, and we had many laughs when we were trying to navigate. Everyone thought their app for navi-
gating (google maps, waze, etc.) was the one to use. You would think that the apps would choose the 
same  path to get from start to finish. That was definitely not the case.  Each app put a different empha-
sis on current traffic, or construction, or tolls so that when the directions were given each app had its 
own unique path to the final destination. And  this, of course caused a debate in the car while it was 
moving. 

Much like the apps on our phone, each of us have our own unique approach to our path to our destina-
tion. At school, we call that destination, graduation. As a district we continue to try to provide as many 
opportunities for students to find their way. While we do not have as many opportunities as larger 
school districts, our staff continues to find ways to offer opportunities in multiple areas. 

Academic Opportunities 

As student’s progress through their PreK-12 education, their course of study moves from a very struc-
tured program to more choice oriented. Through this time, we provide guidance around student career 
exposure (elementary), exploration (middle school), and experience (high school). Through those oppor-
tunities, each student has the opportunity to find out what path may fit them. Over the past few years we 
have added units of study in the middle school that help students explore some areas that they may not 
have been able to through agriculture and business classes. At the high school level, we have increased 
the pathways for students to achieve a diploma through a typical course of study, a career and technical 
study, and additional college courses. 

Co-Curricular Opportunities 

One area that makes our United States educational system different than other countries are the addition-
al opportunities outside of the classroom for students that are supported within the school.  Our co-
curricular activities, often referred to as clubs, give students opportunities to learn and grow in addition-
al ways than a typical academic course of study. Some of clubs include Art Club, Big Brothers Big Sis-
ters, Future Educators of America, Sources of Strength, Theater Club and many more. The diverse set of 
co-curricular organizations allow students to explore their gifts and talents. 

Athletic Opportunities 

In addition to club activities, Beaver River supports multiple athletic programs. For a school our size, 
out student participation is quite high. While it may seem in some sports this fall our numbers are low, 
our overall numbers are consistent with prior years. Each of these opportunities make up the ways that 
students can learn and grow. A small rural school like ours allows students to navigate their way to the 
path of their future. I encourage all of our students to take advantage of as many of these paths as possi-
ble. 

Community Opportunities 

In addition to student opportunities, our school district is a hub of our community, and our facilities are 
intended to be used. We do not charge for the use of our facilities as long as we have custodial staff 
available. Our doors are open for community members! In addition, take a look at the adult education  
opportunities. If there is something you are interested in and would like to use the school facilities, reach 
out, we can probably accommodate! 

 

 

 

 

“Experiencing Today, Preparing for Tomorrow”. 
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Welcome Our New Staff to the District: 
 
We want to welcome the new staff to our district: 
 
Lynsey Buckingham, Math Teacher 
Nicole Eaton, Elementary Teacher 
Kathryn Olmstead, Learning Center Teacher 
Morgan Sweeney, Agriculture Teacher 
Rachel Epstein, Science Teacher 
Beverly Perry, Library Media Specialist 
Makayla West, English Teacher 
Daniel Mayer, Special Education Teacher 
Alexandra Davis, Math Teacher 
Lisa Proulx, Cleaner 
Shea Waite, Cleaner 
Tracie  Getman, Teaching Assistant 
Tisha Dugger, Teaching Assistant 
Jonna Kloster, Teaching Assistant 
Christina Widrick, Teacher Aide 
Jessica Widrick, Teacher Aide 
Alison Lyndaker, Teacher Aide 
Terance Mostyn, Bus Driver 
 

Pictured below are just some of the new staff listed above. 
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Welcome back students, parents, staff, and community mem-
bers! 
We are well underway with the 2023-2024 school year and we 
wanted to review some changes that you may have observed. 
Most notably are the improvements to the student drop-off/
pickup area and traffic flow in the large parking lot, which has 
been going well. As a review to the video message Superinten-
dent Green sent out at the beginning of the school year, student 
drop-off is now in a lane adjacent to the tennis courts. We ask 
that any person dropping off a student in the morning to please 

drop them off in the marked area. This allows them to walk in a safe area behind cones and on the 
sidewalk away from vehicular traffic. For afternoon pickup, we implemented a very similar pro-
cess. For students in PreK through 5th grade we ask that you park in the drop-off/pickup lane and 
walk up to the elementary gym entrance and sign out the child with the BRCS staff member. This 
process helps alleviate vehicular congestion in front of the pickup area.  
 
You will also notice in this same area adjacent to the curbing that it has been marked as a fire lane 
with no parking and additional signage on the school that reflects this. Additionally, you will see 
orange cones to delineate prohibited parking, which will also assist with traffic flow and our extra-
curricular bus runs. As we all transition to this new process, please continue to follow the pave-
ment directional arrows to help with this new flow of traffic.  
 
Be sure to watch for our buses and give them plenty of room. Whether they are on the roadway or 
in the parking lot, it is illegal to pass a school bus with its red flashing lights on. For a first convic-
tion a fine of $250-$400 and/or up to 30 days in jail and five points on your driver record could be 
levied. For more information regarding school bus safety you may log on to website;  https://
dmv.ny.gov/more-info/school-bus-safety  

 
As a reminder UTV’s, ATV’s, skateboarding, rollerblading, and electric scooters are prohibited on 
BRCS property at all times as well as any form of smoking.  
 
With your help, we will continue to strive for a safer school for the many users of our beautiful 

campus. As always, we welcome your comments and feedback and look forward to another safe 

school year. 

 

If you have any questions, please contact our School Safety Officer at 

315-346-1211 ext. 611 or email: rlehman@brcsd.org  

 

 

NEWS FROM THE SAFETY OFFICER….. 

https://dmv.ny.gov/more-info/school-bus-safety
https://dmv.ny.gov/more-info/school-bus-safety
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Elementary Principal 

Dear Parents and Guardians, 
 
Thank you for a great opening to the 2024-2024 school year. We began the year with some new 
faces and classrooms. Mrs. Nicole Eaton is our new Pre-Kindergarten teacher. She teaches the 
a.m. and p.m. classes. 
 
We also have some new teaching assistants and teacher aides in the elementary. I would like to 
welcome Mrs. Tracie Getman, PreK all day teaching assistant, Mrs. Christina Widrick, teacher 
aide and Mrs. Cassie Tuttle, teacher aide. 
 
In September, our 5th grade went to Fort Drum for STAR program which is a Science, Technol-
ogy, Electrical and Math program. They were able to work on project based activities in the lab 
setting especially designed for school age students. 
 
Mr. Olmstead will be continuing to work with students this school year on the BOE career readi-
ness goal. At the elementary level the goal is career exposure. We will be asking you to help 
with the My Strengths and Interest form. 
 
There are many changes on how we instruct and assess reading in elementary. We have a new 
universal screener for all students in PK-2, and for at risk students in grades 3-5. We also have a 
new universal screener for all students in grades 3-5 for ELA and Math called STAR. All the re-
sults will be reported to parents. 
 
We have two upcoming events for families this month. Home and School will be hosting an 
event in Saturday, October 7, 2023. More details will be coming about that event. There will be 
a Fall Festival Parade on October 27, 2023 at 2:00 pm. More details will be coming home. 
 
This year classroom parties are limited to the school staff and students because we have limited 
resources to check in parents and make sure we keep 6-12 students safe. This is outlined in the 
BR Elementary Parent Handbook. 
 
Sincerely 

 
 
 
 

Dr. Kimberly Lyman-Wright 
Elementary School Principal 

PARENT TEACHER CONFERNCES 
 

Parent-Teacher conference dates are on November 16th and November 20th. Elementary students will be released 
at 12:45 p.m. on those days. 

 
BOOK FAIR  

 
The Home and School will be having their book fair in November! The dates will be November 13th through No-

vember 17th. 
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Thank you to everyone who came to Open House to help jump start our school year! We spent 
September learning all about our school and learning about each other. We had a fun time ex-
ploring all the learning centers in our classrooms, including the art center, math and science 
center, block center, pretend center, literacy center, playdough center, and sensory table! We 
spent October learning about fire safety and all about fall! We turned our pretend centers into a 
fire station to dive deep into our play and learn the roles of different community helpers!  We 
had a fun time using our senses to taste different kinds of apples! We even worked on our fine 
motor skills by cutting apples to make homemade applesauce! 
 

We are looking for volunteers to come into our Pre-K classrooms to share your occupation and 
your role as a part of our community helpers unit.  If interested, please contact Ashlee Haas at 
ahaas@brcsd.org or Nicole Eaton at neaton@brcsd.org.  

 

 

PRE-KINDERGARTEN  

mailto:ahaas@brcsd.org
mailto:neaton@brcsd.org
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FOURTH GRADE NEWS 

Fourth grade students will travel to Beaver Camp on October 5th for a hands-on 
learning experience. While at Beaver Camp, students will discover the diversity of 
plants, insects, and animals found in the Beaver River habitat. Students will learn 
safe boating practices and experience a short boat trip on Beaver Lake. This field 
trip was made possible through a grant from the Beaver River Advisory Council/
Brookfield Power. 

Throughout our classes, we have been creatively writing, practicing phonemic 
skills, and reading a variety of texts. In social studies, the fourth grade classes con-
tinue to learn about New York State. We have learned the names of many lakes, riv-
ers, mountains, and cities within New York. We have been studying geography and 
early people of New York State. In science, we will be studying the energy an mo-
tion. We will be looking closely at the speed and energy of objects. In math, we 
have worked with place value, rounding, number disks and number lines! 

Our homework lessons provide review and practice of concepts learned and stu-
dents will benefit from “keeping up” on their daily homework. We have frequent 
multiplication practice, and we are happy to share additional sheets or flash cards at 
any time throughout the year. 

Thank you parents for your daily support at home. We couldn’t do it without you! 
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MEET THE SOCIAL WORKERS 

Morgan McAleese, LMSW 

Suzanne Zicari, LMSW 

 

Morgan McAleese, is one of the social workers at Beaver  River . This is her  3rd year  working with students, 

and providing support for our school’s social emotional needs. Morgan earned her Masters of Social Work at Syra-

cuse University in 202 when the world shut down! For the past two school years, she mainly worked with Elemen-

tary students in individual and group settings. This school year she has expanded to K-12 and she is a huge advo-

cate for Mental Health! “Taking care of your mental health is an act of self-love.”  In Morgan’s spare time, she en-

joys spending time with her loved ones, traveling and finding new projects to DIY. A goal she has set for herself 

this year is to grow her small business and see two new parts of the world. 

 

Suzanne Zicari, has been a Social Worker  for  BOCES for  30 years. She earned her  Associates degree at Jef-

ferson Community College, Bachelors degree at Keuka College and her Master of Social Work at Syracuse Univer-

sity. She is an aspiring 46’er. As many already know, there are 46 High Peaks in the Adirondacks. She also enjoys 

cross stitching, walking and spending time on the water with her family and two dogs. Some of her highlights of 

summer have been traveling to Italy with her husband and the birth of her first grandchild. A goal that Suzanne has 

set for herself this year is to declutter her home and climb more mountains! 

It is a great way to start off the school year organized and with goals! Goals are 
part of every aspect of life and provide a sense of focus and motivation. By set-
ting goals it helps provide a target to aim for. A SMART goal is used to help 
guide goal setting. SMART is an acronym that stands for Specific, Measurable, 
Achievable, Realistic and Timely. Therefore, SMART goal incorporates all of 
these criteria to help focus your efforts and increase the chances of achieving 
your goal.      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For example:  A SMART goal for school may be to improve sleep time to be prepared for the school day.  

 

Specific:  To establish and maintain a good sleep. Try to get 8 hours of sleep per night. 

Measurable: I will measure how many nights that I go to bed at the set time. 

Achievable: I will plan on a 10-minute window if needed. 

Realistic:  I will set a time to go to bed based on my schedule Monday-Thursday 

Timely:  I will evaluate weekly to see if this is working. If not, I will re-evaluate my goal. 

SMART goals are: 

 Specific:  Well defined and clear 

 Measurable: With specific criteria that measure your progress  
    toward the accomplishment of the goal 

 Achievable: Attainable and not impossible to achieve 

 Realistic:  Within reach, realistic and relevant to your purpose 

 Timely:  With a clearly defined timeline, including a   
    starting date and a target date 
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MIDDLE & HIGH SCHOOL NEWS 

Dear Parents, 
 
We have had a great start to the year, and we would like to highlight some of the wonderful 
things that students and teachers are doing.  
 
Athletics are well underway. Students are practicing and competing in soccer, tennis, football, 
cross country, and swimming. The students display great sportsmanship and hard work. Fans 
are always welcome to attend and support Beaver River athletics. Students who are interested 
in participating in the athletic programs, should see Mr. Kogut, our new athletic director. 
 
As we head into a new school year, we remind students that Beaver River CSD follows the pil-
lars of Character Counts: Trustworthiness, Respect, Responsibility, Fairness, Caring, and Citi-
zenship. In order for the school to provide a safe space for learning, students must cooperate 
by respecting others as well as themselves. Specific disciplinary procedures are outlined in 
BRCSD Standards for Community-Wide Conduct, which is distributed to all students on the 
first day of school; a copy of the full document can be found on the website or from the HS/
MS office. Beaver River faculty and staff members support proper discipline habits for stu-
dents and are happy to work cooperatively with parents in this effort.  
 
We welcome our new MS/HS staff. Lynsey Buckingham has officially joined the math depart-
ment. Morgan Sweeney is teaching Agriculture courses. Kathryn Olmstead is overseeing the 
Learning Center, as Lynn Herzig has jumped into a new role in social studies. Mckayla West 
has joined our ELA department. Rachel Epstein is teaching middle school science. 
 
Please mark your calendars for our Homecoming weekend. This year it will be held on the 
weekend of October 13th and 14th.  Please come support our students and their coaches and 
advisors. Students will participate in a volleyball tournament, hold fundraisers, and attend a 
dance on Saturday evening to celebrate the week. 
 
Theater students have been preparing and rehearsing for the upcoming musical Beauty and the 
Beast.  Performances will be on November 9th and 10th at 7:00 p.m., and a matinee showing 
November 11th at 2:00 p.m. Please come out and see the show.  
 
Our chapter of the National Honor Society is preparing to welcome new members during the 
induction ceremony on November 21st to celebrate the students' leadership, scholarship, citi-
zenship, and service.  
 
As we visit classrooms and activities, we continue to be impressed by our students and faculty. 
We have wonderful students and great teachers. Thank you for your continued support of our 
school community.  
 
Sincerely, 

       
   
 

Daniel Rains      Troy Hebert 
MS/HS Principal      MS/HS Assistant Principal  
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Every year the Greater Thousand Islands Literacy Council sponsors a 
Young Writers Contest for students in Jefferson and Lewis Coun-
ties.  The theme of this year's contest was The Beast Day Ever.  There 
were over 400 essays entered from students in grades 1-12!  5 Middle 
School students from Beaver River placed in this year's contest.  Hunter 
Hoch earned 3rd place in Grade 6.  Addison Baker earned 3rd place for 
Grade 7 and Amelia Kloster 2nd place.  In grade 8 Lachlynn LaParr 
placed third and Jenna Reed placed second.  All winners with 
their parents and teachers were invited to a writer's celebration at Case 
Middle School in Watertown on April 26, 2023.  Students along with 
their families and teachers were treated to snacks, reading of essays and 
celebrating with the other winners from local schools.  Congratulations 
Hunter, Addison, Amelia, Lachyln, and Jenna! 

 

 

YOUNG WRITERS CONTEST 
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HOMECOMING  
FESTIVITIES 

 
The 1st event of the school year will be HOMECOMING the week of Tuesday, Octo-
ber 10th thru Saturday, October 14th. The dress days have not been determined but we 
will be posting information on our school website, Facebook and throughout the 
school buildings. The Volleyball tournament is scheduled for Thursday, October 12th. 
The Pep Rally will be Friday, October 13th in the high school gym and the Homecom-
ing dance will be Saturday, October 12th from 7:00-10:00 pm in the elementary gym. 
 

BEAVER RIVER LOW ROPES COURSE 
 

Over the summer, Beaver River  purchased a low ropes course.  Check out the pictures below 
where our Physical Education staff are using the course to train students in teamwork and coopera-

tion! 
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MUSIC DEPARTMENT NEWS 

 

 Beautiful music is being made in the music suite by all of the ensembles this fall from 
grades 5-12!  They are getting to know each other and learning how to work together as a team.  
Ms. Fidler, Mr. McGrath and Mrs. Virkler are very excited about the progress and looking for-
ward to exciting musical possibilities this year. 
 In the Choral Department, the Choraleers are off to a great start. This year’s members are 
Sopranos: Sutton Barrett, Lily Kloster, Natalie Moshier, Kyra Olmstead, Lilly Reape and Ade-
laide Thisse.  Altos: Aylea Bennett, Ava Campeau, Abigail Eisel, Natalie Mast, Tessa Murphy and 
Chanelle Rice. Tenors: Zane Barker, Dylan Buckingham, Aiden Cherry and Ryan Terrillion.  
Basses: Andrew Chartrand, Sawyer Davoy, Ethan Dial, Austin Sauer, Aiyden Turck, Isaiah Virk-
ler, Nathan Virkler and Derrick Zehr.  If you are interested in having the Choraleers sing at your 
event this year, please contact Kendra Virkler at 315-346-1211 ext. 155. 
 We’re excited to have five singers selected for the Area-All State Chorus which will be 
held in November.  Singers include Tessa Murphy (Alto), Andrew Chartrand (Bass), Aiden Cherry 
(Bass), Isaiah Virkler (Bass) and Nathan Virkler (Bass).  Congratulations!! 
 In the Instrumental Department, the 5th grade band is off to a wonderful beginning!  They 
are learning about rehearsal procedures and how to combine their instruments with others to form 
a great musical ensemble.  The High School Concert Band members are being fitted for brand 
new uniforms which will debut in the spring.  Be on the lookout for their exciting new look at the 
Memorial Day Parade and Lewis County Fair Parade! 
 

Upcoming performances: 

OCTOBER:    19             A NIGHT AT THE THEATER CONCERT (7:00pm in the auditorium) 

NOVEMBER:  1              Bi-County Music Festival (JH Band and EL Chorus @ Lowville) 

                          3    Bi-County Music Festival (SH Chorus @ Lowville)       

                 4      Bi-County Music Festival Concert (12:30pm and 2:00pm at Lowville) 

               17      Area All-State Music Festival 

               18             Area All-State Music Festival Concert 
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National Honor Society 
The La Verne A. Norton Chapter of the National Honor Society will be holding its annual induction ceremony for new members 
on Tuesday, November 21 at 8:45 AM. Candidates from the junior and senior classes who demonstrate outstanding achievement 
in the areas of scholarship, leadership, service and character will be eligible for induction. 
 

To be considered for membership, a candidate must have a 90.0% cumulative average for all high school courses. Scholarship 
alone is not grounds for selection into the NHS - ignoring the qualities of leadership, service and character is a violation of the 
NHS Constitution. In order to evaluate these criteria in prospective inductees, the principal is responsible for annually forming a 
five-member faculty council. This council consists of five voting members of the BRCS faculty. Additionally, the chapter advi-
sor serves as a non-voting sixth member of the faculty council. 
 

The faculty council reviews each academically eligible candidate in regard to the categories of leadership, service and character. 

The student who exercises leadership is thoroughly dependable in any responsibility accepted, exemplifies positive attitudes, and 

is a forerunner in the classroom, at work, and in school or community activities. The student who serves and works well with 

others, is willing to take on difficult or inconspicuous responsibilities, cheerfully and enthusiastically renders any requested ser-

vice to the school, and shows courtesy by assisting visitors, teachers, and students. The student of character consistently exem-

plifies desirable qualities of behavior, upholds principles of morality and ethics, actively helps rid the school of bad influences or 

environment, and shows concern and respect for others. 

 

The points received by a candidate for each individual category will be added and averaged to the nearest tenth of a point, giving 
the candidate separate averages for leadership, service, and character. The sum of all three averages will then be taken. To be 
granted membership, a candidate must receive a total score of at least 12.0 and receive scores of at least 3.0 in all three catego-
ries. A candidate will be denied membership if he or she scores below 3.0 in one category but still manages a total score of 12.0 
or above. 
 

Student information forms are available to candidates who wish to provide the faculty council with information that may influ-
ence the selection process. These forms are not to be considered applications (there are no official applications for NHS), but 
they may be helpful in revealing aspects of a candidate that the faculty council may otherwise be aware of. 
 

During the course of the selection process, the faculty council should focus more on why a student should be inducted into NHS 
and less on why a student should not be included. Candidates should not be selected simply because they have sufficient grades 
and the faulty council has nothing bad to say about them (this is not to suggest, however, that major shortcomings in any of the 
three categories be ignored). Rather, the faculty council should emphasize the positive characteristics of a potential member that 
demonstrates why that candidate deserves to be selected. Induction into the NHS is an honor that must be earned. 
 

All decisions made by the faculty council are binding and cannot be appealed to higher levels 

of the National Honor Society. Selection into the NHS is strictly a local manner. It is the fac-

ulty council’s duty to carry out the selection process as objectively as possible. No student has 

the right to be inducted into NHS - students only have the right to be fairly considered for 

membership. Anyone with further questions about the selection process should direct them to 

Mr. Daniel Rains, Middle/High School Principal. 

 
 

In the process of evaluating potential inductees, each voting members of the faculty council will rate each 
candidate in the areas of leadership, service, and character using the following scale: 
 
 5 points…..the student always demonstrates outstanding qualities for the given category 
 4 points…..the student frequently demonstrates outstanding qualities for the given category 
 3 points…..the student sometimes demonstrates outstanding qualities for the given category 
 2 points…..the student rarely demonstrates outstanding qualities for the given category 
 1 point……the student never demonstrates outstanding qualities for the given category 
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2023-2024 

Home and School Association 

 

   Home and School Association News 
 
The mission of the Home and School Association is to establish a closer relationship between the parents and 
teachers of Beaver River Central School in order to create an inviting learning environment that will enable 
each student to achieve his/her highest level of learning. 
 
Currently, the committee is busy preparing for a Fall Festival with Grandparents, our first big event of the 
year! The event will be located in the elementary wing and is scheduled for Saturday, October 7th from 11-1. 
This year we are eager to celebrate with all grandparents and encourage them to bring their grandchildren to 
enjoy an afternoon of food and fun games, where prizes can be won. We anticipate having a duck pond, lolli-
pop pull, ring toss, obstacle course and cake walk to name a few.  There will be hot dogs, chips, water, pop-
corn, a bake sale, and snow cones available for purchase.  Please bring quarters and small bills as most games 
will cost a quarter to play. We are also diligently working to get some other fun community organizations to 
join us. Be looking for a flyer with all the details coming soon.  
 
Fundraising events, like the Fall Festival, make it possible for the Association to enhance student learning 
through the purchase of needed supplies and assemblies, as well as, continue to make updates to the play-
ground for the students’ enjoyment.  This summer a gaga pit was installed for the older students and new play-
ground equipment was added last spring. We have even more exciting ideas planned for the playground this 
year!  Other yearly fundraising events include school pictures, the Scholastic Book Fairs, and Art to Remem-
ber, which will be moved to the spring this year.  
 
If you are interested in helping plan future activities that engage students and their families in the community, 
you are welcome to attend our next meeting on October 17th at 3:30 pm, in the high school library.  We are 
always looking for new members and ideas. If you are unable to attend, but would love to help in other ways, 
we desperately need volunteers to help with our two book fairs. We are also looking for a motivated parent to 
take over the President position. Please contact Melanie Marriott at mmarriott@brcsd.org, if interested in any 
of the above positions.  
 
Also, please join our Beaver River Home & School Facebook page, to keep informed of news and updates.  

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

President: Melanie Marriott 

Phone: 315-346-1211 
Email: mmarriott@brcsd.org 

WE NEED PARENTS HELP AND PARTICIPATION!! 
Contact Melanie Marriott for Information: 

mmarriott@brcsd.org  

mailto:mmarriott@brcsd.org
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District Newsletter Request 
 

If you would like to receive a hardcopy of each is-
sue of the Beaver River Central School District 

newsletter and have it mailed to you, please call the 
District Office at 315-346-1211 ext. 500. 

 
 
 
 
 

 


